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REVISED STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  An ORDINANCE adding two positions to the King County Commission on Governance; and amending Ordinance 14514, Section 3.  The two positions would be designated to provide representation to the Commission from the unincorporated area.
BACKGROUND:
Due to a severe fiscal shortfall, King County can no longer sustain all of its CX fund services at existing levels.  The fiscal shortfall has required the county to reduce the Current Expense (CX) fund budget by $41 million in 2002, approximately $50 million in 2003, and potential additional reductions of approximately $25 million in both 2004 and 2005.  In the effort to identify necessary reductions to address the projected four year $141 million shortfall, the county must prioritize services, look for efficiencies and consider changes to existing operations.

On November 25, 2002 the Council adopted Ordinance 14514 creating the King County Commission on Governance.  Per Section 2 of the ordinance, the purpose of the commission is to “study, identify options for change, and make recommendations to the executive and the council addressing issues relating to the provision of current expense fund services, the funding of those services and the county’s governance structure.”  The Commission shall submit a complete report addressing these issues in some detail by March 31, 2003.
In addition to outlining the scope of the responsibilities for the Commission, Ordinance 14514 also outlines the requirements for membership and the process for appointments, including:
· The Commission shall consist of 9 members.

· The Executive shall make appointments to the commission from nominations submitted by a “Selection Committee” consisting of the County Executive, Chair of the Council, Prosecuting Attorney, and Presiding Superior Court Judge.  All nominations by the Selection Committee must be consensus.  Per the KC Charter, the council shall confirm all appointments.

· Selection Committee must appoint at least one member from academia, labor, and business.

· Selection Committee is encouraged to consider representation from several other relevant professional areas listed, and to consider geographic, gender, and racial diversity.

· Appointees to the Commission must have a commitment to responsible government, an ability to work with differing viewpoints, and be available to attend Commission meetings.

· Appointees to the Commission shall NOT hold or be a candidate for elected office.

On May 20, 2003 the Commission on Governance approved a motion requesting that the Council consider amending Ordinance 14514 to increase the size of the Commission by two members that would represent the unincorporated areas of King County.  No members of the Commission currently reside in unincorporated King County.
SUMMARY:
Proposed ordinance 2003-0276 amends Ordinance 14514, Section 3, in two ways:
· Increases the size of the Commission from 9 to 11 members
· Requires that two members of the Commission reside in unincorporated King County.

Proposed ordinance 2003-0276 does not make appointments to the Commission.  If approved, the Selection Committee would then need to identify candidates for appointment and the Council would need to take action on those appointments under separate legislation.  
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